BOROUGH OF KETTERING

LOCAL STRATEGIC PARTNERSHIP – EXECUTIVE BOARD

Meeting held  - 16th March 2004 


Present: 
Councillor Freer (Kettering Borough Council) (Chair)




Councillor Coe (Northants County Council)




Councillor M Evans (Kettering Borough Council)




Councillor Ashton (Northants County Council)




Jo Kiely (Kettering Local Health Group)




Peter Nix (Kettering Volunteer Centre)




Ian Philpott (Northants Chamber)




Keli Watts (Kettering Chamber)




Ian McNeill (Northants Police)




Hugh Fenton (Northants Environmental Foruml)




 Peter McLaren (Northants County Council)




 David Freeth (Citizens Advice Bureau)




Martin Hammond (Kettering Borough Council)




Emma Whittlesea (Kettering Borough Council)




Sarah Goodman (Kettering Borough Council)

(Martin Butcher, Councillor R Groome and Susan Hills were also present for Item 5 – Local Health Delivery Plan)

03.LSPE.27

APOLOGIES




Apologies for absence were received from Carolyn 



Savage, Danny Brennan and Pratima Dattani.

03.LSPE.28

MINUTES




RESOLVED

that the minutes of the meeting held 





on 16th December 2003 be 






approved and signed as a correct 





record subject to the following 






amendment:  David Freeth had 






submitted his apologies.

03.LSPE.29

COMMUNITY AND VOLUNTARY SECTOR 




INFRASTRUCTURE





Peter McLaren provided information on the Voluntary 



Sector Infrastructure Task Group and the programme of 


review being undertaken. It was noted that the new model 


would have 7 local infrastructure agencies that would 



cover the County geographically and 1 countywide 



support agency supplemented by specialist expertise. It 


was also noted that tenders were currently being 



submitted for consideration with outcomes being made 


known in April 2004.  It was noted that the Voluntary 



Sector Compact would operate in tandem with the new 


infrastructure.





Discussion ensued on Voluntary Sector Forums and the 


availability of central government funding and it was 



noted that Northants County Council provided funding 


and officer support to the voluntary sector but did not 



control its operation. Having considered the report it was 


03.LSPE.30

LOCAL HEALTH DELIVERY PLAN



Martin Butcher, Primary Care Trust, gave a presentation 


on the Local Health delivery Plan 2003 – 2006. During 


the presentation information was provided on progress 


made in 2003/04 and priorities for 2004/05. Views, 



comments and questions were sought from the meeting 


and the following points were noted:




In response to the shortage of dentists:

· An Emergency Dental Centre had been opened in Corby 

· Dentists could be recruited from overseas

· It was hoped that a link with universities could enable dentistry training to be available in the area

In response to concerns about access to drugs treatment:

· The PCT was funding an additional nurse at Huxloe House in an effort to reduce waiting times for persons with drug problems

· The PCT currently provide funding for drugs work to the Countywide collaborative

Additionally it was noted that:

· Kettering Strategic Group would start meeting in the near future

· PCT were developing a strategic approach to ensure that funding applications complemented one another, rather than competed for the same funds

· Ethnicity factors in smoking levels and fuel poverty could be considered.

It was

  

(Martin Butcher, Councillor Groome and Susan Hills left the meeting at 10.50am)



03.LPSE.31

PROGRESS AGAINST THE LSP EXECUTIVE 



BOARD PRIORITIES






A report was circulated detailing progess against 



priorities and supplementary information was 




provided to the meeting. The following points were 



noted:






Voluntary Sector One Stop Shop






Kettering Borough Council and Northants County 



Council were discussing properties owned in the 



Borough and further details would be made known 



as they became available. Concern was expressed 



about the condition of the Citizens Advice Bureau 



premises and the urgency of addressing this early 



on in a review. It was 







Voluntary Sector Survey






300 – 350 surveys had been issued. The deadline 



for responses was 27th March 2004, with analysis 



being available at the end of April 2004.






Local Delivery Vehicle






Local authority places on the body coordinating 



and promoting growth would be for elected 




members, who would be responsible for 





representing all issues eg. designing out crime and 



sustainability. It was noted that the Regional 




Assembly had developed a Sustainability Tool.






The independent chair of the body would be 




selected by interview. The need for a formal 




relationship between the LSP and Local delivery 



Vehicle was noted.






Infrastructure






A list detailing infrastructure requirements was 




circulated. It was noted that the Isham Bypass 




route had been determined. The need for 




consideration of the location of the Ambulance 




Station and area it covered was noted. 










Recycling




It was noted that a public consultation event would 



be held on 25th March 2004 to seek feedback from 



those residents living in recycling trial areas. With 



regard to fly tipping it was noted that the Council 



and/or Environment Agency were considering 



purchasing cameras for use at ‘hotspots’. It was 



also noted that recycling bins for use in partners 



offices were available by contacting John Bugby at 



Kettering Borough Council.



Behavioural Change



It was noted that 6 Police Community Support 




Officers would be appointed in the near future and 



would focus on specific areas in the Borough. The 



possibility of further funding was being explored. It was 


noted that the newly appointed litter warden had starting 


issuing fixed penalty notices and there had been a 40% 


reduction (tonnage) in litter on the street. 



Town Centre Promotion and Improved Facilities



It was noted that W S Atkins had been appointed by 



Northamptonshire Partnership and Kettering Borough 



Council to develop a masterplan for Kettering including 


definition of an overall vision for the town centre. 



Details of the proposed outcomes to measure 




progress against the five priorities were also 




provided to the meeting.

03.LSPE.31

PARTNER NEWSROUND, PANEL UPDATE AND 



COMMUNITY PLAN REVIEW





Panel Update





Details of recent Panel activity were provided to the 



meeting and it was 












Partner Newsround





It was noted that the creation of a legal consortium, 



between Kettering, Corby and Wellingborough Councils, 


was progressing and baseline data was currently being 


gathered. It was noted that interim funding to the Anti-



Social Behaviour Unit therefore needed to be identified in 


the short term. 





Community Plan Review





It was noted that specific guidance had not been  



provided to the specialist panels on reviewing the 



Community Plan, however broad guidance would be 



issued, encouraging each Panel to develop their own 



approach. It was suggested that each Panel could form a 


relationship with a similar panel in another area as this 


may provide a mechanism for external validation. 





It was noted that the revised Community Plan would be 


presented to the LSP Executive Board for endorsement 


and wide public consultation would be undertaken prior to 


implementation. It was 



03.LSPE.32

SRB HANDOVER





A report was submitted to formally transfer the residual 


responsibility for SRB issues to the LSP Executive Board.





It was 


03.LSPE.33

JOINING UP FUNDING





It was noted that the Council had previously funded the 


Community Plan development and comments 




were sought on how partner organisations could 



contribute to the funding of the review process. It was 



noted that the Primary Care Trust had identified funding 


to support the LSP.





Discussion ensued on funding of LSP’s in the County and 


the possibility of neighbouring authorities sharing costs in 


supporting the LSP. It was 


03.LSPE.34

FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS

· Community Portal Presentation and Demonstration

· Links from LSP to Panels/Geographic Forums/Kettering Area Forum

· Area Profiles

· Legal Services Commission Presentation (September meeting)

03.LSPE.35

ANY OTHER BUSINESS







Northants County Council Community Plan Consultation




It was noted that the deadline for comments was 16th 



April 2004. It was noted that an event was being held on 


23rd March 2004 at Kings Park and Hugh Fenton and 



David Coe would represent  Kettering Local Strategic 



Partnership. It was 






Accelerated LSP’s





It was noted that Daventry District Council had been 



working with the IdeA on accelerated LSP’s and a 



seminar had been arranged for 23rd April 2004 at 



Highgate House, Creaton. 





Area Profiles





It was noted that a partnership survey had been issued to 


all Panel and Board members recently and members 



were encouraged to complete those by the deadline of 


26th March 2004. 





Councillor Ashton and Peter McLaren





It was noted that Councillor Ashton and Peter McLaren 


would be replaced as the County Council’s 




representatives on the LSP as a result of the County 



Council’s review of its support for LSP’s in the County. 


Councillor Freer, on behalf of the Board, thanked 



them for their valuable contribution to the Kettering LSP.

03.LSPE.36

DATE OF NEXT MEETING





The next meeting would be held on 22nd June 2004 at 


9.30am.

(The meeting started at 9.30am and ended at 12.02pm)

Signed………………………………………………..

Chair
RESOLVED


The Local Strategic Partnership support the Primary Care Trust Local Health Delivery Plan.





RESOLVED


That members of the LSP discuss the infrastructure requirements as detailed in Appendix A within their own organisations and forward any comments to Emma Whittlesea





RESOLVED


That the Panel Update be circulated with the minutes of the meeting.





RESOLVED


That the LSP Executive Board


Support the rationale and the model for voluntary sector core infrastructure delivery in Northamptonshire


Assist the Task Group in working with the Local Strategic Partnerships and the Chief Executives Group to assess and identify the level of additional core funding and other support required for 2nd tier infrastructure organisations in the County


Support the need for representation on the Task Group from the Primary Care Trusts, the Learning and Skills Council and more consistent representation from all local authorities 


Agree to receive endorsement from all partners during April –June 2004 on the commissioning proposal for ACU funding in order to formalise the support of all key Northamptonshire stakeholders


Agree to receive progress reports on the infrastructure delivery.





RESOLVED


That Emma Whittlesea identify similar Panels in other local authorities.





RESOLVED


that the LSP Executive Board note the position in relation to the completion of the SRB programme and seeks, through the design of the new Community Plan for 2004-2007 to ensure the continued life of projects begun by the SRB


A summary document of SRB projects be supplied to members of the LSP Executive Board.





RESOLVED


That the Leaders and Chief Executives Group be asked to consider future funding of the LSP


Hugh Fenton provide a briefing report, to Martin Hammond, on administrative support being funded by a partner organisation, as had happened at Wellingborough.





RESOLVED


That Emma Whittlesea prepare a response to the consultation, on behalf of Kettering LSP, and circulate to members of the partnership  





RESOLVED


That consultation on new accommodation arrangements should be commenced with voluntary bodies affected on a one by one basis, rather than collectively.








Local Strategic Partnership Executive Board – No.8
16.3.04


